
                 

PAUL BUNYAN RIDERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB

     JANUARY, 2018 NEWSLETTER
Dear Paul Bunyan Member;

Our December 12, 2017, meeting was called to order by President Dave Thomson with 34 members 
present at Everbreeze Resort.  A motion was made by Pam Butler and seconded by Brian Fitzpatrick, to accept 
the secretary's report from our last meeting, as posted on the website and printed in the last newsletter.  M/C. 
 

The treasurer's report was given by Mary Kay Thomson, and a motion was made by Kurt Butler, and 
seconded by Dean Martin, to accept the report as given. M/C.

Trail report was given by Dave Thomson:  
• Jack has the equipment ready to go.  We may get snow tomorrow.  If so we will be panning what we get. 

We still need cold weather to firm the trails up.  We will put two people in each groomer in case of 
problems or because of downed trees.

• We are in the process of dealing for a used Tucker in the 2002-2012 model range.  We would like to 
replace one of our older Tuckers with something a little newer, and at a reasonable cost.

Oconto County Alliance/AWSC Report by Kurt Butler:  
• The 2nd Rec Officer is still waiting for county approval.
• Red Arrow will be holding Snowmobile Safety Classes on December 15 & 16, 2017, at the Townsend 

Town Hall.  To sign up call Bob Grobarchik at 715-276-6917.  

AWSC Youth Program Report by Kurt Butler:  
• Scholarship applications are due by January 11, 2018.
• Still looking for more youth members to join KAOS.  The clubs should be receiving morwe information 

on this in the near future.

Old Business:  
• Diane mentioned we still need a couple more volunteers for the Snow Fun Day, inside Waubee Lodge. 

Meat raffle ticket sellers are still needed for the 2nd & third shifts.   
• Still looking for donated raffle baskets as well.

New Business:
• A new fuel pump, at a cost of $630.  was installed at the groomer shed by Dave Thomson and Bob 

Goble.
• A special raffle was held for a nature picture that lights up.  That was won by Jim Juran.

Two gift basket door prizes were donated by Everbreeze Resort.   One basket was won by Julie 
Pommering and the other basket by Diane Fitzpatrick.  Thanks to Patti and Everbreeze for hosting the meeting 
and making the food for our Christmas get together after the meeting.  Much fun was had by all.

The 50/50 raffle of $50 was won by Tom Mulroy. 

A motion to adjourn, was made by Dennis Pommering and seconded by Patty Martin.  M/C.



Next meeting will be at  Pour Haus in Lakewood on January 9, 2018 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Diane Fitzpatrick, Secretary

OTHER CLUB INFORMATION

• Sign ups for the Snow Fun Day: we're doing good but we still have some slots to fill.  Call Diane at 
715-340-8824 or email her at paulbunyanriders@gmail.com  to get on the schedule or to let her know 
if you will be donating a raffle gift.  You earn a entry to the $25.00 Volunteer Gift Card Raffle for each 
shift you work. 

• Shift 1 runs from 12:00 to 3:00 pm.
We still need one or two 50/50 raffle ticket sellers.

• Shift 2 from 2:30 to 5:30 pm.    
We still need one meat raffle ticket seller, and 50/50 raffle ticket sellers.        

• Shift 3 from 5:00 to 8:30 pm.
We still need one meat raffle ticket seller, Booze Basket/Packer Ball Table ticket seller, and 
50/50 raffle ticket sellers.     

• Don't forget to get your Poker Run books in by 7:00 pm on Snow Fun Day and pick that winning poker 
hand.

• If you can't attend the Snow Fun Day, please support the club by buying some of the Cash Raffle 
tickets.  Thank you.

A facsimile of this years Raffle Ticket is included.  We hope you will help the club by buying and selling books 
of tickets.  Tickets are $5.00 for one – or 5 tickets for $20.00.   This is our main fund raising event for the 
year. We cannot send Raffle Tickets out in the mail.  If you wish to purchase them by mail, please include return 
labels to be put on the tickets.   Thank you in advance.
_________________________________________________________________________________________

Paul Bunyan Riders 
Snowmobile Club, Inc. Cash Raffle
$5 Per Ticket or 5 Tickets for $20

__________________________  
Name                                          1st  Prize         $1000                         Drawing at
__________________________ 2nd Prize         $ 500                WAUBEE LAKE LODGE
Address 3rd Prize          $ 250                         On Jan. 27, 2018
__________________________ 4th Prize          $ 100              Ticket Drawing at 8:00 pm.
                                                    5th Prize          $ 50                 Need not be present to win
__________________________           
Phone                                                                   
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